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30th August 2022 
 

Dear Colleagues,  

NSL Wandsworth Industrial Action Updates 

You are all aware me and Femi met with ACAS last Tuesday. It took some 4 hours of 
negotiating. We had reached an agreement with ACAS where we would ballot you on an 
updated offer, our intention was to attempt to do this last Friday. Unfortunately, the offer 
did not get to us until Thursday evening, so it was too late to ballot.   

Under close scrutiny of the offer, what transpired was that NSL reneged on the negotiated 
deal with ACAS/GMB and subsequently changed it. I have raised this with ACAS who have 
stated that NSL are refusing to move. I will also be raising this with the Council as they had 
a representative who attended the ACAS meeting also. It is a sad day when an employer 
attempts to mislead ACAS and ourselves. 

The next strike dates are below and we should remain in a position where action 
continues on the predetermined dates.  

9th and 12th September  

23rd and 26th September 

Yours fraternally  

Paul 
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